



Councillor Virginia Ridley, Ward 10

Office: 519-661-CITY ext. 4010

Cell: 226- 927-0539 Fax: 519.661.5933

vridley@london.ca

March 29, 2018

Chair and Members Civic Works Committee

Re: Garbage Cycles and Holidays

It has been brought to my attention that there are some challenges for residents to meet the current three container garbage limit after an extended holiday period such as Easter and the Holiday period. In some circumstances, the time period between garbage pickup can be more than twelve days. I am aware of some municipalities that increase the container garbage limits during extended holiday periods.

I'm therefore seeking support of the following recommendation:

"That the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to consider during the preparation of the next garbage and recycling annual calendar, providing for one additional garbage container on collection days when there have been two or more statutory holidays in one cycle period.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Virginia Ridley Councillor, Ward 10